
Principal’s Report 
 
Kaya everyone, 
 
Welcome to Term 3 which has turned out to be a very busy one indeed.  
A very warm welcome to the Brewer family who have Peter in Year 1, 
Suzette in Kindy and beautiful Lily who will join us in about three years. 
Another enrolment in the background! We trust you will feel part of the 
school community very quickly.  
I just want to have a word about attendance. It is a legal requirement that 
children attend an education program or school each day unless there is a 
valid reason why they cannot. It’s only ok to miss school when: 

• Your child is sick 

• You are attending a cultural or religious event 

• A natural event happens e.g. cyclone, bushfire 

 

Every day your child learns something new, so it’s important they attend 
school every day. We know this is not always possible and they may miss 
a day occasionally.  Always let us know the reason why as soon as 
possible. We can help them catch up. If you are going to be away for an 
extended period of time, please come and discuss it with me.  We can 
negotiate ways you can incorporate what your child has been learning into 
everyday activities. This is easy to do and will maintain your child’s 
concept knowledge. However, taking extended time away from school 
WILL impact on your child’s learning – please keep this in mind.  
NAPLAN results have been distributed to parents. We use this data to plan 
for educational outcomes and assess how we are performing in 
comparison to other schools. On the whole our performance is solid. 
NAPLAN is not the only assessment we use. Currently the teachers are 
looking at a platform called ‘Elastic’. All data for test results are able to be 
uploaded to the Elastik platform. From this we can analyse individual 
results and pinpoint exact curriculum items that students have not 
mastered. In our context this increases our capacity to deliver the content 
and concepts that students have either missed or have not had exposure 
to. It really supports our aim for each student to have either an Individual 
Education Plan or and Individual Curriculum Pathway.  
 
Golf coaching has commenced with some rising young stars evident. We 
are able to fund this through the Sporting Schools grant. Our thanks to our 
coaches Chloe Gilmore and Liz Bott who encouraged the students to keep 
trying. We saw a number of great shots and stylish finishes. 
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Friday 4th August 

Jeans for Genes day 

 

Cascade Science Trips – 

every Friday 

 

Senior Student Mallee 

Excursion 8th August 

 

Staff Development Day – 

No students at school 

Monday 21st August  

 

Open School Council 

Meeting – 4:30 onwards 

on Tuesday 22nd August  

 

Book Week Assembly – 

Thursday 31st August 

 

Father’s Day Nature Play 

Creation – 12:30 onwards 

on Tuesday 5th September  

 

 

  



   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
My apologies for the quick turnaround for the Junkyard Band performance in Esperance. The 
information was sent in the last week of term while I was on LSL. The students who attended 
thoroughly enjoyed it. The sustainability message and re-use of everyday items to make musical 
instruments was inspiring.  
I was unable to take photos of the actual performance. Below are some of the body percussion 
and drumming that were taught in the workshop after the show.  

Please make plans to attend our Open School Council meeting followed by a Munglinup 
Community BBQ. We want to welcome as many people as we can to show off our student’s work 
and artistic creations. I will send home an RSVP slip next week so we can have an idea of 
numbers for catering.  
Thank you for the positive feedback about the Term Planner that was sent home in Week 1 as we 
work together to improve communication. I have included a copy of it in this newsletter so the wider 
community can see what’s on at Mungy. 
 
 
Wendy Hughes 
A / Principal 



 



From the classrooms 
 

 

Wow what a busy start to the term. We have been on two excursions, had students come 
down with the flu and our weekly Cascade visits. Term 3 has definitely started off with a 
bang.  
 
Excursion to Jerdacuttup PS for Pillowslip Incursion 
On our 2nd day back this term, all the students and staff piled into the 
bus to visit Jerdacuttup PS. We visited as part of our Health curriculum 
– understanding what to do in an emergency and items that are great 
to have in a grab bag in case of an emergency with bushfire being the 
most common emergency for our region.  
 
Students had an absolute blast learning with the Jerdy students. They 
were spilt into Junior and Senior. When one group was with the lovely 
lady from Red Cross completing the Pillowslip incursion, the other was 
Art with Mrs Douthie. The students used the Brushes app on the iPads to create a portrait of 
another student. It was incredible and a fantastic tool that students can use within the 
classroom and a great way to incorporate ICT into The Arts.  

 
The students had a fabulous day which ended with a dance lesson with Mrs Saunders 
(which they all thoroughly enjoyed and could not get enough of).  

 

  



Excursion for ‘The Box Show’ 
On Wednesday of Week 2, the students headed into Esperance with Ms Hughes and Miss 
Cathy to meet Mrs Watts and I at the Civics Centre. We arrived ready and with lots of 
excitement to watch the performance. It was INCREDIBLE!!!! The 
performance had 4 performers who did a variety of acting, singing of 
sorts and dancing. They used everyday recyclable items to create 
instruments and their show was based around these instruments 
and making music. Most of enjoyed the calm and peaceful water 
sound scene. It made us all feel relaxed. They performed a variety of 
modern songs such as Michael Jackson – Beat it using 
Boomwhackers.  
 
We then all had a snack before jumping into the workshop with the performers. By gosh did 
we all have fun making music. The took use through all their musical instruments from the 
show before teaching us how to create music with these instruments. We had a great time 
learning how to keep the rhythm and play the instruments.  
 
It was an absolute ball, and we were so lucky that Salmon Gums Juniors joined us as well.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Science at Cascade 
 
The senior students completed their Design and Technology project at Cascade with Mrs 
Wooldridge. Their job was to create a rocket that would have the largest take off. It was so 
great to see our students collaborating with their Cascade peers to get their rockets flying 
high into the air.  
 
This term they have begun their Physical Sciences projects where they are looking at energy 
changes through heat and electrical circuits. Watch this space for more photographs of their 
amazing work and efforts.  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
By Mrs Sills 



 
  



Special Thank You goes out to:  

 

 

 

 

A big thank 
you goes to 
Farm and General/Ag and Trade for the 
beanies. They were appreciated and 
well used by all, throughout the week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) 

 
 

PACER-THANK YOU SO MUCH! 

We started planning our trip to Canberra and applied for a PACER 

Rebate, we thought we were going to be very lucky to get about $500. 

To be eligible schools are required to participate in PACER approved programs with at 
least three of the four Mandatory PACER Institutions booked when submitting an online 
application. The four mandatory institutions are: 

1. Australian War Memorial (AWM)  

2. Australian Parliament House – Guided tour   

3. Museum of Australian Democracy (MoAD)  

4. National Electoral Education Centre (NEEC) – Max 45 primary students per session 
or Max 40 secondary students per session (90min program). 

 

Then we got this news! 

Great news for schools planning their 2023 school excursion to our nation’s capital! 

The Australian Government Minister for Education, the Hon Jason Clare MP, this week approved the continuation of the 50 
per cent increase in rebate amounts for 2023. 

The increased rebate amounts were introduced post-Covid to encourage schools to plan excursions again to visit 
Canberra. 

We thought we may get a little more, but we were astounded when we found out it was hundreds 

of dollars more. I can tell you, all the principals were texting each other saying, have you received 

an email from PACER?! We were very excited, and I know how pleased all 

our families were too! 

 Munglinup Primary School, due to our location, received $2,040 per student.  

At the airport Nick, our parent help, met the Hon Patrick Gorman, MP, 

member for Perth. They talked about the upcoming trip and the PACER 

rebate. The Honourable Patrick Gorman was really pleased that the PACER rebate had helped us so 

much and was happy to see us going on our trip.  

Newsletter link: https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/6026dbca 



Munglinup Primary School       Term 3 2023  Updated 21/7/23 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
1 

17/7 
Welcome Back! 
 
 
 

18/7 
To Jerdacuttup 
PS – Red Cross 
Pillowslip 
program 

19/7 20/7 21/7 
Carpets being 
laid 
To Cascade PS 

 
2 

24/7 
P & C Meeting 
3pm 
 

25/7 26/7 
The Box Show 
Esperance 

27/7 28/7 
To Cascade PS 

 
3 

31/7 
 
Golf 
 

1/8 2/8 3/8 
Wendy to 
Mallee Principal 
meeting 

4/8 To Cascade 
PS 
 
Newsletter 

 
4 
 

 

7/8 
Student council 
meeting 
Golf 
 

8/8 
Senior Mallee 
student day 

9/8 
 
Staff meeting 
3.15pm 

10/8 
Wendy to ESRN 
meeting 

11/8 
To Cascade PS 
 

 
5 

14/8 
Sara at Junior 
Mallee Teacher 
Day 
Golf 
 
Science Week  

15/8 16/8 
Superhero/NAID
OC day at 
Mungy with 
Cascade PS 

17/8 18/8 
Esperance 
NAIDOC day 
(Wendy – Sara 
at Senior Mallee 
Teacher Day) 

 
6 

21/8 
School 
Development 
Day – no 
students 

22/8 
Open School 
Council Meeting 
4.30 and 
community BBQ 

23/8 
 
Staff meeting 
3.15pm 

24/8 
 
Wendy in Perth 
P/L 

25/8 
To Cascade PS 
Wendy in Perth 
P/L 
Newsletter 

 
7 

28/8 
Student 
Leaders to 
Esperance Shire 
Council 

29/8 30/8 31/8 
Book Week 
Assembly 

1/9 
To Cascade PS 
 

 
8 

4/9 
Student council 
meeting 
 
Golf 
 

5/9 
Father’s Day 
sausage sizzle 
Nature Play 
construction day 

6/9 
 
Staff meeting 
3.15pm 

7/9 
Wendy to ESRN 
meeting 

8/9 
To Esperance – 
Numero 
Challenge 
 

 
9 

11/9 
 
Golf 
 

12/9 13/9 14/9 
School Council 
Training - 
Esperance 

15/9 
To Cascade PS 
 
Newsletter 

 
10 

18/9 
Swim Week 
Esperance 

19/9 20/9 21/9 22/9 
 
 
 



 



 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

  





 
 


